
 

Staff Report 
for the Board of Directors’ Meeting of February 22, 2017 
 
TO:  Board of Directors  
 
FROM: Chip Close, Water Operations Manager 
 
DATE: February 14, 2017 
  
SUBJECT: Newtown Canal Freeze Removal 
 

OPERATIONS 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Remove the water sales freeze on the Newtown Canal as recommended by the 
Water and Hydroelectric Operations Committee.  
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
The Newtown Canal has been under a water sales freeze since 2007 due to flow 
constrictions at the “Rock House” near Champion Mine and Newtown Roads. The 
recently completed project to pipe and relocate the canal beneath Newtown Road 
has eliminated the flow obstruction and freed up additional capacity.  
 
Operations staff has tracked the potential demand increase upon removal of the 
freeze. Based on the 44 parcel owners that have expressed an interest, an 
additional 10 miners inches in sales is expected. Staff is confident that the newly 
installed pipeline and nearby infrastructure will support the necessary flows.  
 
The freeze was enacted at the Board level and must be brought back to the Board 
for removal. Once lifted, staff will send a notification of water availability to all 
persons on the interest list as well as the property owners located within the project 
vicinity. Water will be made available on a first come first serve basis for those who 
don’t already have a commitment for service from the District. 
 
BUDGETARY IMPACT: 
 
It is anticipated that an additional 10 miners inches of sales will be realized. 
 
Attachments (2): 

• Water Availability Letter For New Customers 
• Water Availability Letter For Existing Customers 
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